
I especially want to thank Betty and Dan for the years they spent doing such 
a wonderful job leading Cowtown Singles with such success and dedication. 
Now it is someone else’s turn, and I’ve decided that as a member that was a 
part of Cowtown Singles creation 33 years ago, I am pleased and proud to 
serve as Cowtown Singles President. Please welcome and thank our hard-
working officers. VP Kathi Wood, Treasurer Phil Wicker (also a Charter Mem-
ber) and Secretary Sharon Cowan. We are looking forward to serving as 
Club officers and are asking for your support as we return to monthly Mem-
bers’ meetings. We feel that it is very important for members to be involved 
in Cowtown Singles’ direction. 

My immediate goals are to make our 33rd Anniversary dance a success, plan 
a fun Christmas Party, and make plans for 2025. All of which will take your 
help. Please join us at our meeting on November 7 to begin our new journey 
and continue to be a Club where all square dancers feel welcome and want 
to come to dance. 

Thank you for the support and encouragement I have already received from 
so many of you.  

            Linda and Phil 

 
From Betty 
By now I suppose you have heard the good news. At our meeting on October 
17th, Linda Wicker as President and Phil Wicker as treasure were uncontest-
ed and at our anniversary dance November 1 the New officers will be in-
stalled. Linda and Phil Wicker have been with Cowtown Singles for so many 
years. Phil served as President many years ago, so he knows the ropes. We 
feel we are passing the torch to very strong hands. I know as a club you will 
give them your full support because you have always been there for Dan and 
me. Kathi Wood has been our class coordinator and that falls under Vice 
President. She will continue to serve as both. Sharon Cowan will continue 
being Cowtown Singles great Secretary. 

This is our last article for sure. We just want to give our best to our new offic-
ers. It has been so much fun serving you so stay in touch. For those who 
need to know we are continuing serving on the board for Cowtown Square 
Dance Center and will continue renting the building. 

Lots of Hugs, 
         Betty and Dan 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  

/Betty Lawyer Linda Wicker 



Gene Stauffer 

Thank you, Dan & Betty Lawyer, for your many, many 
years of leadership service to Cowtown! And thank 
you to all the new leadership for volunteering your 
time and efforts going forward. 

So far, the club has received 56 renewals for 2025. 
This is 75% of the current membership. Thank you to 
those that have paid already. Please pay your $20.00 
dues as soon as possible as I need to compile and 
submit our membership roster for insurance by Octo-
ber 31st. 

 Your dues may be paid to any club officer or mailed 
to: 

Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Pigeon Pass, CA 92557 

Please make checks payable to Cowtown Singles. I 
can also accept payment through Zelle using my 909-
241-0183 phone number. 

           Gene 

Hi everyone, 

Our class is doing quite well; however, the number 
of students has dwindled down to about 7. Those 
attending seem to be enjoying themselves and ap-
preciate the help from our Angels. 

Again, I hate to preach, but please be sure our stu-
dents are dancing first before we, as Angels join a 
square. It also would be nice to see our last year’s 
graduates get into squares first. Also, no fancy 
spins or twirls until Steve gives the ok. PLEASE do 
not instruct our students. Lastly, please be willing to 
move around if asked once a square has been 
formed, so no square has too many students in it.It 
has been great to see Cowtown dancing with at 
least 4 squares each night. Please come outand 
support our students and get acquainted with them. 
Let’s make them feel welcome. 

On Wednesday, Oct  30th we will have costume night. 
Wear your costume and join the fun. If you would like 
to bring any special treats, that would be great. We 
have a lot of wonderful bakers. 

Thank you in advance for your support. See you on 
Wednesday. 

Note:  Class will be Dark on November 27th . Enjoy 
Thanksgiving! 

In friendship, 

         Kathi 

 

Cowtown Singles Students and 
Angels celebrating Halloween  

Great costumes, special Halloween 
treats and the dancers had a lot of 
fun. 

Winners 



Sherry Stanke 

Margie Hart has improved and is able to work on 
quilting. What a blessing! She is a real trouper. 
Still has obstacles to overcome but is doing bet-
ter. Janet Vinokur is having gallbladder surgery. 
She will be recovering at home for a bit before 
getting back to dancing. We send our love and 
prayers to all our recovering members. Priscilla 
Hampton has taken numerous falls and banged up 
her legs, but says she is doing fine!! Marvin Lowe 
has had some heart issues. I was just cleared for 
my left knee surgery from my heart doctor.  
Keep on dancing. If only it is in your dreams. Let 
me know if anyone needs a card or a call. 

        Sherry   

Phil Vinokur         Nov 2 
Arlie Peterson Nov 10 

George Biggs Nov 25 
Bob Lum Nov 30 

Mike Scott Nov 20 

Cowtown Square Dance Center 

15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For More  Information( 951)235 2008  

 

Fall Back 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rounds  Jennifer Hunt 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  

Rounds  7:00-10:00 

Squares 7:30 -10:00 

At Cowtown 
See you there!  

 


